

27 September 2018

50 Victoria Street Private Bag 6995 Wellington 6141 New Zealand T 64 4 894 5400 F 64 4 894 6100 www.nzta.govt.nz

Alan Johnstone

fyi-request-8594-a7dc72d5@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Mr Johnstone OIA-4143

Extension of time to respond to request made under the Official Information Act 1982

Thank you for your email, sent through the FYI website, of 31 August 2018 requesting the following information under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act):

I would like to request, under the OIA, the latest timeline for the completion of all components and work streams of the Glen Innes to Tamaki shared path, section2, as well as all relevant documents describing the status of the project as of today and the latest design documents.

Please also detail all relevant factors that have resulted in the failure to deliver this project to the original 2018 time lines.

In addition please provide all relevant documentation describing the current and historical funding status of this project from 2015 onwards.

In the course of preparing our response, more information that falls within the scope of your request has come to light. Because of this, the NZ Transport Agency is extending the 20 working days available to respond to your request, as allowed for under section 15A of the Act. We require an additional 15 working days to respond to your request. We will send you a response on or before 19 October 2018.

The deadline is being extended because of the consultations necessary to make a decision on your request. A thorough response to your request cannot reasonably be made within the 20 working day limit. Under section 28 of the Act, you have the right to ask the Ombudsman to review my decision to extend this request. The contact details for the Ombudsman can be located at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz.

If you would like to discuss the extension with the Transport Agency, please email Official.Correspondence@nzta.govt.nz.

Yours sincerely

Jon Kingsbury

Acting Manager, Ministerial Services